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 Antwerp, 4 December 2020 

 
Our ref. I/BR/00091/20.157/PBR 
Subject COVID 19 

 

 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

 

As you know the COVID-19 coronavirus has spread on an unprecedented scale, and the outbreak has 

been officially recognized by the World Health Organization as a pandemic since the 11th of March 

2020.  

 

The effects of this pandemic, which include containment, restrictions on business travel and protective 

measures taken by Belgian and foreign public authorities heavily impact our organization and the 

resources dedicated to the performance of our contracts. 

 

Our business is impacted in several ways.  

 

In light of the current situation, the company implements telework/home working which impacts the 

functioning of our teams and makes it more difficult to perform certain tasks including site activities.  

The same difficulties are expected from our partners and subcontractor(s) with the same 

consequences. 

 

The impact of the abovementioned measures, and their combined effects, can put the company in a 

position where it is materially or substantially impossible to carry out our obligations within the 

contractually agreed deadlines. 

 

We wish to keep you informed and assure you that we are nevertheless doing our utmost to reduce 

this impact on your projects.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

Jon Kemp Patrick Bruggemans 

Operational Director General Manager 
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